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Director’s Decree V2025-03 

7 April 2025 

 

Quantitative Evaluation of the Performance of Groups 
 

Text The IOCB Prague Director announces the quantitative evaluation of the performance of IOCB 
groups for the last three years, i.e. for 2022, 2023 and 2024. The evaluation will follow the 
methodology presented in the Directive S2025-04. 

 
The Evaluation Procedure 

1. The ITS – Library (contact: Viktorie Chládková, tel. 232 002 434, asep@uochb.cas.cz) will 
provide group leaders with a list of acceptable results as an abstract from the ASEP database 
by 23 April 2025. 

2. The group leaders will check the list for accuracy and completeness, adjust the values using 
real impact factors if necessary (provide evidence of citation), or submit background materials 
for the calculation of T and S indices. During the check, they will also mark any results that, 
due to their nature or circumstances of occurrence, should not be included in the evaluation. 
Group leaders will submit the revised lists to the Secretariat of the Director by 7 May 2025 
as a hard copy or by e-mail to uochb@uochb.cas.cz, with the subject “Quantitative 
Evaluation”. 

3. The Patent Office shall prepare the data for the calculation of the P index and submit it to the 
Secretariat of the Director by 7 May 2025. 

4. The Library and the Secretariat of the Director will conduct the final calculation and submit 
the results to the Director by 21 May 2025. 

5. Based on the results of the quantitative evaluation, the groups will be awarded exceptional 
institutional support totaling CZK 2 million. 

 

 

 

 

 

Prof. RNDr. Jan Konvalinka, PhD. 
Institute Director 
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